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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

27 SEPTEMBER 2012
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Members of Barossa Grape & Wine Association Incorporated are hereby advised that the Annual General Meeting will be held on 
THURSDAY 27 SEPTEMBER 2012 at 4.30pm at CWA Hall, Murray St, Tanunda
AGENDA

1. REGISTRATION OF ATTENDANCE

2. APOLOGIES

3. MINUTES 

To confirm the minutes of the annual general meeting held on 29 September 2011.
4. ANNUAL REPORTS

a. Chairman’s Report – Linda Bowes

To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report for the year ended 30 June 2012. 

b. Committee Reports

i. Grape Barossa Committee Report – Adrian Hoffmann
 To Receive the Grape Barossa Chairman’s Annual Report. 

ii. Wine Barossa Committee Report – Matthew McCulloch
 To receive the Wine Barossa Chairman’s Annual Report.
5. FINANCIAL REPORT AND AUDITORS REPORT 2011/2012 -  CEO  Sam Holmes

To receive and consider the Financial Report and Auditor’s Report for year ending 30 June 2012.
6. REVIEW OF 5 YEAR MANAGEMENT PLAN  - CEO Sam Holmes

 To consider and, if thought fit, to approve the 2013-2017 Management Plan.
7. DECLARATION OF BOARD AND COMMITTEES
a. Election of two grape contributors to the Board 
b. Election of two winemaking contributors to the Board

c. Declaration of the BGWA Board

d. Declaration of the Wine Barossa Committee

e. Declaration of the Grape Barossa Committee 

8. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS 

The Board recommends to members the appointment of Barossa Accounting and Tax Services as BGWA auditors for 2012/2013.
9. OTHER BUSINESS  

Please note: Advance notice required.  Please see Constitutional Notes 11.1.8 below. 

10. NEXT MEETING AND CLOSE

CONSTITUTIONAL NOTES:



11.1.8  (The Annual General Meeting can consider) any other business requiring consideration by the Association in general meeting and of which notice has been given to the Public Officer at least 7 days prior to the AGM.

If you wish to raise an item in Other Business at the AGM please give notice to Sam Holmes, Public Officer, before close of business on Thursday 20 September 2012
11.8.1
A member shall be entitled to appoint in writing a natural person who is also a member of the Association to be their proxy and attend and vote at any general meeting of the Association.

If you wish to appoint a proxy, please complete and return the enclosed proxy form. 

Sam Holmes
Public Officer and Chief Executive Officer 

BAROSSA GRAPE & WINE ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

 29 September 2011 3.30pm
CWA Hall, Murray St, Tanunda

DRAFT MINUTES

1. WELCOME AND REGISTRATION 

The Chairman opened the meeting and thanked members for their attendance.

PRESENT

Linda Bowes – Chairman, Toby Yap, James Ehrat, Leon Koch, Matthew McCulloch, David Barnett, Barry Swan, Anthony Scholz, Nicki Robins, Chris Pfeiffer, Leo Pech, David Kalleske, Chris Canute, Mel Maschio, William Holmes, Adrian Hoffmann, Trevor March, Fiona Habermann, Rod McDonald, John Hahn, Allister Ashmead, James Rosenzweig, Todd Rowett, Vanessa John, Charlotte Williams, David Farmer, Dean Hoklas, Rick Burge, Darren Sparks, Andrew Murphy, Louisa Rose, Barbara Storey, Richard Sheedy, Matt Alexander, Barbara Lightburn, WH Holmes and Doug Lehmann 

STAFF

Sam Holmes, James March, Elise Heyes, Rod McDonald, Julie Mount - Minutes

2. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from; Leon Deans, Lyndon Stoll, Iain Seabrook, Chris Dundon, Bob Taplin, Fraser Bell, Greg Mader, James Lindner, Jan Angas, Anne Moroney, Christie Schulz, Charlie Melton, Adam Fiegert and Rolf Binder.

3. CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES 

Minutes of the annual general meeting held on 30 September 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record.

Moved – Rick Burge

Second – Allister Ashmead

Carried.

4. ANNUAL REPORTS

A) Chairman’s Report – Linda Bowes

The Chairman noted that the external operating environment remained challenging in 2011 with oversupply, depressed prices, an unstable global economic climate and an ever appreciating Australian dollar continuing to impact members’ profitability.  However, she urged members to maintain perspective in light of pessimistic information recently reported by Wine Australia noting that while accurate for the industry as a whole, the data was not necessarily reflective of the situation in the Barossa.  By way of illustration, she observed that the Barossa’s bottled wine exports were up by 12% in volume, 15% in value and 3% average price per litre in contrast with nationwide figures of -17%, -15% and 5% respectively.

Four key achievements were highlighted as follows:

· The strategic marketing think tank that has brought together the vertical integration of marketing strategy, communications and delivery for the first time.

· Launch of Grape Barossa’s Next Crop Leadership Program designed to groom the next generation of Barossa leaders, providing them with the opportunity for personal growth and enhanced business skills. 

· Development of the Barossa agricultural preserve from concept to draft legislation.

· Partnership with The Barossa Council to redevelop the BGWA property, including the Visitor Information Centre and library.

The Chairman reported on a range of other significant achievements accomplished in 2011, among them, the staging of the highly successful Barossa Vintage Festival, held under the auspices of the BGWA for the first time. 

It was noted that members’ $660,000 levy had been leveraged to generate a total income of $1,720, 693.

The Chairman acknowledged the dedication and achievements of the BGWA Board, staff and numerous committee members and noted their commitment to thinking and acting strategically, with the best interests of BGWA members’ always top-of-mind.  In particular she paid tribute to retiring Board members Chris Canute and Richard Sheedy for their diligence and long time support.   

In closing the Chairman made special mention of the contribution that growers have made to the step change that has been made in marketing the Barossa.  She urged all members to foster the feeling of confidence evident in the region and thanked members for their ongoing support and contribution.

Motion

Members voted that the Chairman’s Report for 2010-11 be received.

Moved – John Hahn

Second – James Rosenzweig

Carried
B) Committee Reports

i. Grape Barossa Committee Report – Adrian Hoffmann 

The Chairman reported with pleasure on the many strategic, advisory, technical and marketing activities that had been delivered or planned throughout the year.   


Highlights of the year as reported were:

· Attaining $50,000 in funding to support viticultural extension activities.

· Hosting the second Young Grower Function.

· Subsidising a four week wine appreciation course for growers.

· Instigating BGWA Membership cards.

· Establishing and awarding the inaugural Grape Barossa Grower Service Award.

· Producing the booklet “A Guide to Negotiating the Sale of Winegrapes in the Barossa”.

· Establishing a full page monthly advertorial in The Leader newspaper.

· Development and launch of Barossa’s Next Crop Leadership Course.

A calculated strengthening of the relationship with Wine Barossa was reported, involving growers’ support of media and trade visits, tastings and other promotional activities.

The Chairman flagged the issues of urban encroachment, grape payment terms and encouragement of fair business practices as key issues to be addressed by the Committee in the coming year.

The Chairman acknowledged the support of all Barossa growers, his Committee and BGWA staff, making special mention of Elise Heyes for her hard work and support.

Motion

Members voted that the Grape Barossa Chairman’s Annual Report for 2010-11 be received.

Moved – Adrian Hoffmann

Second – Leo Pech

Carried
ii. Wine Barossa Committee Report – Louisa Rose

The Chairman highlighted that despite a difficult industry outlook Wine Barossa has a number of very active subcommittees and working groups that are achieving great things for the region.

Highlights of the year as reported were:

· Continuation of the Barossa Grounds (formerly Terroirs) project.

· Eden Valley Winemakers group activities, including the Spring Riesling tasting.

· Continued development of Barossa.com and Barossadirt.com.

· Release of ‘Barossa Vintages, A wine history from 1842’ book and website. 

· Staging the strategic marketing think tank over four days in April followed by implementation of the strategies identified.

· Hosting numerous media, trade and wine buyers.

· Events and tastings such as the Barossa Wine Show and Generations Lunch.

In conclusion the Chairman thanked the Wine Barossa Committee and BGWA staff for their enthusiasm and hard work and urged all Barossa winemakers to get involved with Wine Barossa and the projects it is leading.

Motion

Members voted that the Wine Barossa Chairman’s Annual Report for 2009-10 be received.

Moved – Louisa Rose

Second – Richard Sheedy

Carried
5. FINANCIAL REPORT AND AUDITORS REPORT 2010/2011 -  CEO  Sam Holmes

The CEO spoke to the Audited Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2011.

Total income of $1,811,156 was reported against total expenses of $1,780,500 resulting in a surplus of $30,656.

CEO thanked the Finance & Audit Sub-committee and Dean Hoklas of Barossa Accounting and Tax Services for their insight and support.

Motion

Members voted that the Audited Financial Report 2010/2011 be received.

Moved – John Hahn

Second – Matt Alexander

Carried

6. REVIEW OF 5 YEAR MANGEMENT PLAN – CEO Sam Holmes  

CEO spoke to the BGWA Management Plan for 2012-2016 noting that the overall goals and objectives remain consistent with the 2011-2015 plan.

The three key result areas remain unchanged:

· Promotion of the Barossa Wine region and its wines

· Best practice grape and wine production

· Policy development and implementation

The CEO provided a brief overview of the strategies being employed to achieve key outcomes.

Motion

Members voted that the five year Management Plan 2012-2016 be approved.

Moved – Chris Canute

Second – Richard Sheedy

Carried
7. DECLARATION OF BOARD AND COMMITTEES  

A vote by members resulted in the following appointments to the BGWA Board:

a. Winery contributors elected for a 2 year term:

· James Lindner

· Allister Ashmead

b. Grape grower contributors elected for a 2 year term: 

· Adrian Hoffmann

· James Rosenzweig

Terms of incoming board members will conclude immediately following the 2012 AGM.

The 2011/2012 BGWA Board (excluding the Chairman and/or special board members) is comprised as follows:

	· Andrew Murphy
	· Doug Lehmann

	· James Lindner
	· Allister Ashmead

	· John Hahn
	· Matt Alexander

	· James Rosenzweig
	· Adrian Hoffmann




A vote by members resulted in the following appointments to the Wine Barossa Committee:

· Matthew McCulloch

· Richard Sheedy

· Geoff Schrapel

· Kevin Miller

· Bernard Hickin

Terms of incoming committee members will conclude immediately following the 2012 AGM.

The composition of the 2011/2012 Wine Barossa Committee is as follows:

	· Matthew McCulloch
	· Louisa Rose

	· Rick Burge
	· Geoff Schrapel

	· Bernard Hickin
	· Richard Sheedy

	· Paul Turale
	· Toby Yap

	· Kevin Miller
	


The following nominated members have been appointed to the Grape Barossa Committee for a two year term concluding immediately following the 2012 AGM:

· Steffani Promnitz

· Leo Pech

· Anthony Scholz

· Fiona Habermann

The composition of the 2011/2012 Grape Barossa Committee is as follows:

	· John Hahn
	· Adrian Hoffmann

	· Matt Alexander
	· Steffani Promnitz

	· Fiona Habermann
	· Matthew Munzberg

	· James Rosenzweig
	· Anthony Scholz

	· Dr Michael McCarthy
	· Leo Pech


The Chairman warmly welcomed all board and committee members, thanking them for contributing their time and energy to these important roles.  In reflecting on gender diversity for BGWA, she encouraged female members to consider nomination in the future.

8. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS

The Board recommends the re-appointment of Barossa Accounting and Tax Services as BGWA auditors for 2011/2012.

Motion

Members voted to confirm the appointment of Barossa Accounting and Tax Services as BGWA auditors for 2011/2012.

Moved – Richard Sheedy

Second – James Rosenzweig

Carried
9.   OTHER BUSINESS  

       No other business was received.

10. NEXT MEETING AND CLOSE

The next BGWA AGM will be held in September 2012 at a date to be advised.

CEO thanked the Chairman, members, Board, BGWA staff and committees for their contributions and support throughout the year.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 4.22pm.

Signed as a true and correct record:

______________________________


___________________

                     CHAIRMAN



                DATE

